

Mr. Serhii Hrechaniuk Penitentiary Academy of Ukraine academy@kvs.gov.ua

Our Ref: 28.07.2025

No 7-2/6357

Delegation Visit of the Penitentiary Academy of Ukraine to Estonia

Dear Mr Serhii Hrechaniuk,

We would like to express our sincere appreciation for the continued cooperation between our institutions. We greatly value the partnership that has developed over time.

We are pleased to confirm the upcoming visit of a delegation from the Penitentiary Academy of Ukraine to Estonia from August 11 to 16, 2025. The official programme will take place from August 12 to 15, with arrival scheduled for August 11 and departure on August 16.

We are pleased to confirm the participation of the following members of the delegation:

Full name (as in foreign passport)	Position	Contact information (email, phone number)	Series and number of the foreign passport
ANDRII HALAI 22 October 1977	Head of the Research Center, Professor	+380667442336 andrii.galai@gmail.com	FE466138
VIACHESLAV PUZYRNYI 25 October 1976	Director of the Institute of Law, Law Enforcement and Psychology, Professor	+380509098640 1976_slava@ukr.net	FJ334027
SERHII YERMAK 09 September 1977	Director of the Institute of Professional Training	+380688160847 sergey.yermak@gmail.com	FP661757
VYACHESLAV BOSAKEVYCH 21 April 1993	Head of the International Cooperation and Project Management Department, LLM	+380932004204 1991-ukraine@ukr.net	GJ349663 '

The visit will include meetings, site visits, and seminar organised in cooperation with the Estonian Academy of Security Sciences.

The seminar will focus on the detention and management of prisoners of war (POWs) and will be held at the Estonian Academy of Security Sciences in Tallinn on August 13. Over 100 participants are expected, including representatives from the Estonian Prison Service, Defence Forces, Ministry of Justice, Ministry of Defence, and other state agencies.

The seminar may include different formats such as presentations, panel interventions or Q&A-led discussions. The preferred working language is English. Due to the sensitive nature of the topics, the use of video conferencing solutions (e.g. Teams) is discouraged.

All related costs will be covered by the Estonian side.

If you require any further information, please contact Ms Meribel Moldau at meribel.moldau@justdigi.ee.

We look forward to welcoming your delegation to Estonia in August and deepening our professional cooperation.

Yours sincerely,

Rait Kuuse

Deputy Secretary General on Prisons Ministry of Justice and Digital Affairs